Westmoreland Town Board
Budget Workshop 
October 1, 2018
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this workshop to order at 1:15 pm, October 1, 2018 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting are Councilpersons Barbara Phillips, Charles Hebbard and Burton Seymour Jr. Also present was Highway Superintendent Russell Young. Councilperson Randy Rundle was absent.
The Supervisor again expressed his disappointment that Councilperson Rundle was not here.  He feels the most important job the Board has is to work on a fiscally responsible budget for this Town.  In order to adequately serve the Town certain sacrifices must be made by the Board members.
Supervisor Eisnor stated that the Highway Superintendent has reduced his machinery fund drastically this year and asked to have a separate line item established in an attempt to save funds to purchase machinery in the future.  The Supervisor asked the Highway Superintendent to explain his budget.
Highway Superintendent Russell Young explained that the current fleet is in very good condition and the only purchases he would like to make for the coming year is for a Ventrac machine to clear the sidewalks and a two-wheel drive pickup truck.  He asked that the remaining funds be placed into a holding account so that when the Town does need to purchase an expensive piece of equipment, these saved funds will offset the cost.

The Highway Superintendent justified his proposal stating that the Town will need to purchase a new gradall within the next few years.  This piece of machinery is currently over $300,000.00. 
Highway Superintendent Young stated that the Transportation; General Repairs Personal Services; which is the summer payroll, shows an increase of 6% because of the raises he has asked for. Contractual Expense; will be increased by $20,000.00,  Councilperson Seymour asked why and the Highway Superintendent replied that he has found the infrastructure of the culvert pipes throughout the Town have deteriorated badly.  He had to replace several this year and anticipates having to replace even more next year.
Line Item Permanent Improvements; Capital Outlay will also remain at the 2018 level of $112,000.00.  Highway Superintendent Young stated this is the CHIPS money and added hopefully we will also receive $25,000.00 from PAVENY again next year.
The combination of Contractual Expense and Permanent Improvement will give the highway department $382,000.00 for road work in 2019.

Machinery; Equipment is funded at $120,000.00, down from $219,000.00.  The Highway Superintendent he would like to purchase a Ventrac Blower, Sweeper for clearing the sidewalks in the amount $37,713.65.  He would also like to purchase a Ford F150 two-wheel drive pickup on state bid for $24,536.86.  The rest of the funds he would like to save toward a Gradall.

A lengthy discussion commenced concerning the size of the truck that should be purchased, the need for any trailers and the usefulness of a skid steer. 
A short discussion took place regarding upgrading the fuel system.  Highway Superintendent Young received a quote for $15,000.00.  The Highway Superintendent stated that the quoted system is really no better than the one we have now.  He suggested we not purchase a new system but try to pull the figures from the current system more often.
 Insurance and the Contractual line will remain the same at $30,000.00 and $103,117.00 respectively.  The Fuel expense will also remain level at $250,000.00.

The Tree and Brush, Contractual will increase by $4,000.00 to get rid of the brush pile out behind the salt shed, and CDL Drug Testing will remain the same. 
The Supervisor stated he would like to implement a limit on the amount of brush that will be picked up at each household by the Highway Department.  Discussion continued.  A letter will be sent to all residents limiting the amount of brush that will be picked up to two (2) truck loads.
The Supervisor stated that the Highway Department is going to start hauling all the old brush out back to Sloan’s.

Snow Removal, Personal Services reflects the 6% increase for raises and the Contractual line will remain consistent with 2018 values. 
Under Employee Benefits, State Retirement, Social Security and Medicare reflect an increase due to raises. Workers Compensation will remain at 2018 rates, Life Insurance has been discontinued for all employees and Disability is also not available.  Hospital and Medical Insurance is showing a 7.12% increase, also due to raises.
Debt Service, Debt Principle has been reduced to zero as the loan for the tractor/mower was satisfied in 2018.
Revenues, Property Tax Distributed by County will remain at $1,000,000.00. This is the sales tax and the total amount to be distributed to the Highway Department.

Intergovernmental Charges will remain the same as 2018.

Use of Money and Property and Sale of Equipment will remain the same.
Supervisor Eisnor asked the Highway Superintendent to explain why he asked for raises for the Highway personnel. 
Highway Superintendent Young stated that he asked for 6% raises because the employees did a great job this year, the Town looks great and because they deserve it.
Councilperson Hebbard stated that he feels raises are in order but 6% is too high.  He thinks either 3 or 4%.

Supervisor Eisnor produced a spreadsheet of how 3,4,5,6 % raises would affect the payroll for 2019.  The Supervisor added that once the tentative budget is set; can be lowered, but it cannot be increased.
Councilperson Phillips stated she feels either a 4 or 5% raise is adequate.

Councilperson Seymour stated that raises are definitely in order, the Town looks great, the life insurance premiums no longer exist, our tax base is increasing and moral is up.  He feels 5%.

Supervisor Eisnor stated he also thinks the men should be given a raise, however the health insurance premiums have increased.  All the employees seem to be getting along and working well with each other.  He could justify a 4% raise if all elected Officials don’t take one.  The Supervisor asked the Highway Superintendent how he felt about not getting a raise.  Highway Superintendent Young replied that he was fine with that. 

Councilperson Hebbard expressed his views on the possibility of the sales tax realignment and how it will affect the Town.
Supervisor Eisnor stated this tentative budget will reflect a 5% raise for Highway personnel and asked the Board if they had any other questions or concerns regarding this 2019 Tentative Budget.
Highway Superintendent Young advised the Board that the Highway employees are asking for the Board to consider giving four (4) weeks vacation after 15 years of employment.  Discussion continued and it was ultimately decided that the employees already earn a lot of vacation, comp and sick time and the request was denied.
Highway Superintendent Young thanked the Board for their time and consideration and left the meeting at 2:15pm.

Supervisor Eisnor reviewed with the Board the proposed salary increases;


Supervisor, Town Board, Highway Superintendent Tax Collector, Justices, Assessor, 
Recreation Attendant, Dog Control Officer, Historian, Records Management, Registrar 
Codes Zoning Board and Planning Board members will receive no raise.


Town Clerk, Bookkeeper, all Clerks and Water Plant Operators will receive 3%.
121 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Seymour to adopt this tentative budget, with discussed changes as the Preliminary Budget for 2018.  Councilperson Hebbard seconded the motion.  All Board members present voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
Supervisor Eisnor spoke of the leak in the Tindall Water District.  He found out a leak detection person will be $1000.00 per day and there are 150 shut offs in that district.  The Supervisor is currently working with                                     to apply for funding to replace all the lines in Tindall and repair the link.
The Clerk asked about changing the reading dates of the master meter in Tindall to coincide with the billing dates.  The Board agreed and the Clerk will contact MVWA to request the change.

Supervisor Eisnor stated he thinks we should install speed bumps at the Town Park.  The cars are speeding through there and it is a very dangerous situation when children are playing there.

The Supervisor stated he would like the Board members to join him at the Town Park right now to determine the placement of the new pavilion.
122 There being no other business to discuss, a motion was advanced by Supervisor Eisnor, seconded by Councilperson Seymour to adjourn this meeting.  All Board members present voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned this meeting at 2:45 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
